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PROPOSED REVISIONS TO THE MEDIUM-TERM PLAN
FOR THE PERIOD 1992-1997

Programme 11. Policy development and coordination

1. At its 12th meeting, on 30 August 1994, the Committee considered the
proposed revisions to programme 11, Policy development and coordination, of the
medium-term plan for the period 1992-1997 (A/49/6 (Prog. 11)).

Discussion
2. Several delegations expressed the view that the narrative of programme 11
should include references to the decisions adopted by the Economic and Social

Council on the issues of operational activities for development at its
substantive session of 1994.

Conclusions and recommendations

3. The Committee recommended approval by the General Assembly of the revisions
to programme 11 of the medium-term plan for the period 1992-1997, with the
following modifications:
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(&) In paragraph 11.14 (d), the words "as required” should be deleted;

(b) In paragraph 11.17, in the first sentence, after the word
"coordination" the words "and operational" should be inserted;

(¢) In paragraph 11.27 (c), after the word "notes" the words "by
interested Governments" should be replaced by the words "at the request of the
recipient Governments";

(d) Paragraph 11.27 (I) should be replaced with the following:

"( To ensure that operational activities for development carried out
in new recipient countries are undertaken, from the outset, on the basis of
an integrated, unified, cost-effective and innovative approach to
development cooperation and presence in the countries concerned and to
ensure effective support to them, while ensuring that such support is not
to the detriment of existing programmes for developing countries."



